## GSBC April 1, 2012 Board of Directors meeting

In attendance: Steve Baker, Frank Mansbach, Bob Kramer, John Davidson, Danielle Gori, Jessica McKelder, Thad Dulin, and George Furr

General Business-Steve Baker: Official SCTAC rides to start Tues. 4-3-12. Our leased space is not ready to occupy. We have this lot for \$1.00 year. Duke will act a liaison with SCTAC. Trucks, tires, and debris are still on the lot. SCTAC will allow us to use the flat land outside the fence as overflow parking. We will still have to use the old spot until the new one is ready and we can transition the groups to the new area. The Board MUST advocate to all cyclist about out new space when it is open. Proposal to have some clearing days arranged with volunteers on both the weekends and week days. Bob Kramer for weekends and Steve for some weekdays.

Thad Dulin: PR issue with usage of the "Greenville Spinners" endorsing rides such as: Meals-on Wheels. No official permission was sought prior to their poster release.

Jessica McKelder: Has a similar issue with GS Elan and its sponsorship of rides.

In both cases we need to touch base with the promoters to see that the rides are not in conflict with Spinners policy.

Motion to treat the Spinners website as a continually revolving endorsement of Club and other local rides. Motion passed.

Usage of Waivers for rides associated with the Greenville Spinners. Non members are suppose to sign a waiver before any ride.

Danielle Gori: Still needs to identify the race teams that fall under the Spinners Umbrella to see that they are all members in good standing with the club.

There are currently 701 members and a link will go out regarding the switch to GoogleGroups and how to sign up. New address will be Greenville-Spinners@googlegroups.com. Request to allow local shops to post sales and updated shop info on the Google groups. This was not permitted in the past.

Need to establish a new "posting" policy on the Google Groups especially in regard to members that may be in the hospital due to a cycling related injury. Information should only be posted if the injured person has given their permission. Not doing so could be in violation of the HIPPA laws.

John Davidson: Good success with the race team. Two of the Cat 5 men are 1 and 2 in the state.

Bob Kramer: Will not be able to be at SCTAC every Tuesday due to work conflicts. Asked to recruit others to help him with the ride announcements and other information. Ideally to have a rotation for each week.

Frank Manbach: Brian Graham has resigned from the city as the Trail and Greenways director. The city may not replace him at this time. This puts a strain on Andrew Meeker and Bikeville. Bikeville secured the funding for bike lanes on Faris Rd down to the Bridge near Memorial Hospital. Proposed \$100.00 sponsorship from the club to lobby State legistature for the funding to complete the bike lanes on Forester Dr. Motion make to do so and was approved.

Club sponsored Pam Browne to attend the National Bike Summit in March. He would make arrangements with her to report to the board the results of the findings.

George Furr: The next club meeting would be this Tuesday at the Caine Halter YMCA. Wants another BOD member to briefly touch on the SCTAC situation to those who attend. Steve volunteered.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.